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	1 May 2020
Sent via email
  

To: All Black, Asian and Minority Ethnic Colleagues at our Trust



	Dear Colleague,

	


RE: Addressing the concerns of BAME staff at our Trust
We are aware there have been growing concerns about the disproportionate impact of Covid-19 on Black, Asian and Minority Ethnic (BAME) NHS staff in the UK. This is understandably worrying and has caused concern.

Our BAME staff are a highly valued and critical part of our workforce. I want to reassure you that we are doing all we can to ensure you, your families and your colleagues remain safe and well whilst delivering essential services. The possible cause of any disproportionate impact on BAME staff of Covid-19 is unclear at this time. Therefore the health, wellbeing and safety of you and your loved ones is of the highest priority in the Trust during this pandemic.

Therefore, in addition to the normal health and wellbeing arrangements, we are establishing a Covid Equality Group which will review and oversee the health, wellbeing and safety of BAME colleagues. The Covid Equality Group will co-ordinate and mobilise actions to ensure that we provide support tailored to your needs as recognise that every member of BAME staff has their own circumstances and that BAME staff voices must be at the heart of actions that we take.

Nationally there is an agreement to review and monitor the impact of Covid-19 on BAME staff. The Trust will be part of any national review and implement any recommendations as soon as they are made. The national guidance should be published very shortly. 

In the meantime we will take action and act quickly, ensuring that the voice of BAME staff fully guides our actions. We’ve already had feedback from our BAME staff network which has provided invaluable insight into the priority actions that need to be taken. 

Testing of all key workers is an important part of the government strategy and we are advocating for BAME colleagues and their families to be tested as a priority. Therefore please report any symptoms immediately to your line manager and contact the HR team on 0113 8559900 and select option 5. This will enable you or any household members with symptoms to be tested quickly. Other testing facilities are available in your local community for people outside the NHS and we encourage you to promote them.

We will ensure that you have regular follow up through our HR Wellbeing Team and your line manager if you are unwell or need to isolate due to a family member having symptoms. We want to make sure that you are safe and well supported during this difficult time.
We also know that access to and appropriate use of personal protective equipment (PPE) remains a concern for some staff. All the latest PPE guides and information are on our website here. 

Nichola Sanderson, Deputy Director of Nursing, hosted a live video webinar on 28 April to address some of the concerns that staff shared about the use of PPE. Nichola and Gugu, one of our Infection Control Nurses, talked through the latest information on what is needed to ensure everyone’s safety when using this equipment.  You can watch the 30 minute recording of the webinar here.



Nichola also answered questions from colleagues including those that have been raised via our Freedom to Speak up Guardian, John Verity. If you have a concern regarding your own safety and wellbeing or that of a colleague, you can raise this through your line manager, staff side or through John Verity.

We recognise that many of the circumstances you might experience due to Covid-19 are outside of your control, and the Trust is committed to ensuring that we mitigate any disadvantages wherever possible. The Trust has agreed special pay arrangements for Covid-19 absence, whether due to self-isolation or illness. If you are unsure of the arrangements that apply to you please contact your manager or HR. Any absence related to Covid-19 does not count towards any triggers under the Trust’s Absence Policy.  We remain committed to supporting the development and career progression of our BAME colleagues and I can reassure you that Covid-19 related absence will not affect your job role or future development. 
Wendy Tangen, Chair of our Workforce Race Equality Network (WREN) will continue to meet and support network members and encourage you to share your experiences so that we can understand your concerns and that we are able to support you in the best way we can.
Finally I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your hard work and commitment during this difficult time. I continue to be so proud of the response of all of our staff to the pandemic. The work you do makes a difference to the lives of the communities we serve every day. 

Yours faithfully,
Dr Sara Munro  


Claire Holmes
Chief Executive 


Director of OD & Workforce
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